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M I N U T E S 
August 27, 2025 

SECOND MONTHLY MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 CITY OPERATIONS CENTER | 305 WILLIAMS ST. | 4:00 p.m. 

 
Present:   Mayor Barbara G. Volk, Mayor Pro Tem Dr. Jennifer Hensley and Council Members Lyndsey 

Simpson, Melinda Lowrance and Gina Baxter 

 

Staff Present: City Manager John Connet, Deputy City Manager Brian Pahle, City Clerk Jill Murray, City 

Attorney Angela Beeker, Communications Manager Allison Justus, Communications 

Coordinator II Brandy Heatherly and others. 

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 

 

Mayor Barbara Volk called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance. A 

quorum was established with all members in attendance.  

2. CONSIDERATION OF AGENDA   
 

Council Member Lyndsey Simpson moved that City Council approve the agenda as presented. A 

unanimous vote of the Council followed. Motion carried. 

 

3.   CONSENT AGENDA 

 

Council Member Melinda Lowrance moved that City Council approve the consent agenda as 

presented. A unanimous vote of the Council followed. Motion carried. 

 

A. Small Business Infrastructure Grant Program for Helene Related 7th Avenue E 

Sidewalk Restoration – Blake Fulgham, Management Analyst II-Strategy & Performance 

  

B.  Small Business Infrastructure Grant Opportunity for Cane Creek Industrial Park         

    Waterline Connection – Blake Fulgham, Management Analyst II-Strategy & Performance 

 

4.   PRESENTATIONS 

 

A. Addressing Commercial Vacancy and Maintenance Presentation – Stephanie Sweeney, 

Summer Intern 

Summer Intern Stephanie Sweeney gave a brief presentation addressing commercial vacancy and 

maintenance and gave suggestions on how to move forward. 
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B.  Shuffleboard Club Update – Jay Fitzpatrick, President 

Mr. Fitzpatrick gave a brief update on the shuffleboard club and why it is so important to the 

Hendersonville community and especially seniors.  He said the Whitmire Building (which was 

damaged during Hurricane Helene) fills a need for seniors between playing  shuffleboard and bridge 

and building back the Whitmire building back to what it was begore the hurricane is the least expensive 

and it makes the best use of the facility because of the sheer number of local senior citizens that it 

serves.  No other use can match the use of a combined bridge club/shuffleboard club/senior activities 

program. 

C.  Water and Sewer Commission Update – John Connet, City Manager 

City Manager John Connet gave an update, timeline and implementation schedule on the proposed 

SB69 Implementation.   

 

 



SECOND MONTHLY MEETING                        AUGUST 27, 2025                       VOLUME    29             PAGE   

 

 

 



SECOND MONTHLY MEETING                        AUGUST 27, 2025                       VOLUME    29             PAGE   

 

 

 



SECOND MONTHLY MEETING                        AUGUST 27, 2025                       VOLUME    29             PAGE   

 

5.  ADJOURN 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:04 p.m. upon unanimous assent of 

the Council.   

 

        _________________________________ 

        Barbara Volk, Mayor 

ATTEST:  

 

 

_________________________ 

Jill Murray, City Clerk 


